Presidents Letter

Greetings. Summer is just around the corner and we have activities galore. Current activities, plus others like water aerobics, outdoor shuffleboard, golf, community picnics and parades to name a few. Check the community calendar on the Cadgewith Farms website, in the newsletter, or on the Cadgewith Farms Community Facebook site.

I have invited a representative from DeWitt Township Police Department to attend the Thursday, May 4 th Association meeting at 7pm to discuss Neighborhood Watch, security and how to report vandalism in our community. "Dave Kops"

Shuffleboard

Outdoor shuffleboard organizational meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 31st at 9:30am in the clubhouse basement. If you are interested, please attend to discuss days and times for summer play. If you are interested, but unable to attend, please contact Dave Kops at (616) 638-0370.

Community Wide Garage Sale

I'm currently taking envelopes from residents for the garage sale. The cost is \$2 per house and all proceeds go to our Association to pay for advertising. If you are going to have a garage sale please put your \$2 in an envelope with your name and address and bring it over to 316 St. Ives South, there is a mail/paper box by the side door in the breezeway to drop off if I'm not home. Everyone will be put on a map for treasure finders to find. Garage Sale is June 3rd from 9am-3pm, there is a Friday night viewing for Residents from 5pm-8pm. Pam Jackson (517) 881-0947

Neighborhood Watch

Neighborhood Watch needs your help. We have openings, and need some new patrol members. Neighborhood Watch is here for you, the residents of Cadgewith Farms. Daily patrols are for your safety, your property, delivery packages left on doorsteps, open garage doors and the like. Patrol members are not required to confront vandals, trespassers, or solicitors; any resident can and should respond to these situations by calling 911. We need your help if you want us to continue this valuable program. Call Dave Kops (acting coordinator) with questions at 616-638-0370. Thank you to our current patrol drivers and substitutes.

Memorial Day Parade

Calling all golf carts/gators/bikes/cars/antique cars, we are having 2 parades this year. Memorial Day Parade Monday May 29th. Assemble at 1230pm in front of clubhouse and we start off sharp at 1pm. Ideas for places to go to find decorations is Dollar Tree and Family Dollar, inexpensive for everyone's budget. After the parade there will be a cook out behind the clubhouse at the pool area.



News From The Office

We are in the process of opening the pool. Our hopes is to have the pool opened before the holiday weekend. Once we have the okay, we'll put up the temporary sign by the sidewalk on the west side of the office to let everyone know that the pool is officially open and post it on Facebook.

The office will be closed on Memorial Day, May 29th. Like always, if there's a park related emergency, you can call the office (517)371-1101 and follow the prompts to leave an emergency message. You'll receive a callback usually within 30 minutes.

Maintenance is still working on the 2023 tree list and hope to be finishing up here shortly. Any calls regarding trees that aren't an emergency will be added to the 2024 tree list. Thank you for your patience.

Additionally, there's a few issues we need to address:

- The compost & burn piles back behind the Rv Lot are for yard waste only, not any sort of construction
 materials or trash. Some acceptable examples are: leaves, grass clippings, vegetable or other garden
 debris or bushes. Yard waste does not include: lumber of any sort, pavers or bricks, stones and so on.
 If you have any questions, please contact the office.
- Contractor yard signs may only be in yard while the work is being done, once completed the sign needs to be removed per the rules.
- Mail house trash cans are for junk mail only. We are finding half drank coffee cups along with dog
 poop bags being tossed into them. If this continues we'll have them taken out and you'll have to take
 the junk mail to your home.

Weed & Feed

Thank you to everyone who turned in their card or phoned the office. The plan is to start the applications the end of April or beginning of May depending on the weather. So we'll keep our fingers crossed that mother nature cooperates.

Pool Reminders

- 1. Pool hours are 9am-9pm, with 7pm 9pm being for residents only.
- 2. No more than 6 guests are allowed, unless prior management approval.
 - 3. Everyone needs to sign in
 - 4. All children 18 & under need adult supervision

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	Т	2	8	4	Ω	9
	10am Bible Study	10am Exercise Class	9:30am Indoor Shuffle	10am Exercise Class	7:30 Men's Breakfast	
	10am Chair Yoga	2pm Bingo	10am Chair Yoga	7pm CFA Board Meeting	10am Exercise Class	
	1pm Mahjong		1pm 3 to 13 Cards			
7	_∞	6	10	11	12	13
	10am Bible Study	8am Men & Women's	9:30am Indoor Shuffle	10am Exercise Class	7:30 Men's Breakfast	8am Pancake Breakfast
	10am Chair Yoga	Breakfast	10am Chair Yoga	1pm Book Club	10:am Exercise Class	
		10am Exercise Class	1pm 3 to 13 Cards			
			6:30 pm Bunco			
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
	10am Bible Study	10am Exercise Class	9:30am Indoor Shuffle	10am Exercise Class	7:30 Men's Breakfast	
	10am Chair Yoga	2pm Bingo	10am Chair Yoga	1pm Euchre	10am Exercise Class	
	1pm Mahjong		1pm 3 to 13 Cards	12:30pm Book Club Outing		
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
	10am Bible Study	10:am Exercise Class	9:30am Indoor Shuffle	10am Exercise Class	7:30 Men's Breakfast	
	10am Chair Yoga		10am Chair Yoga	11:30am Women's	10am Exercise Class	
			1pm 3 to 13 Cards	Luncheon @ BJ's		
			6:30 pm Bunco			
28	29	30	31			
	Memorial Day Patio Party	10am Exercise Class	9:30am Indoor Shuffle			
			10am Chair Yoga			
			1pm 3 to 13 Cards			

Book Club

Will meet on the second Thursday at 1pm in the clubhouse. Below are the books we'll be discussing:

May 11th: A Star Is Bored

By: Byron Lane

June 8th: Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet

Stn: Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet

By: Jamie Ford

Additionally we have planned an outing for May 18th at 12:30pm to go to Regal Cinemas in the Lansing Mall to see the movie, Book Club: The Next Chapter. We will pool rides and leave Cadgewith Farms at 11:45am. Contact Suzanne Phelps at (313) 587-6732 by May 8th if you plan to go. We will get tickets in advance.

Bunco

We'll be meeting May 10th & 24th at a new time I of 6:30pm in the clubhouse. Hopefully with the I snowbirds starting to come home and new residents, our group will grow!

Bible study, meets every Monday at 10am. Contact Ray Snyder for any additional information.

Three-Thirteen Cards

We have a group of 5-8 people meeting every Wednesday in the clubhouse for three-thirteen card games. Three-Thirteen is similar to Rummy. We'd like to add some more seats around the tables, so stop in and give it a try. Any questions, contact Betty Pratt.

Bingo

Bingo will be played May 2nd & 16th at 2pm. Please remember to bring daubers if you play papers. We've had very nice turnouts and payouts. Bring snacks if you wish.

Mahjong

Mahjong meets every Monday in the clubhouse at 1pm. If you've never attended come give it a try!

Euchre

Come join us May 18th at 1pm for Euchre.

Shuffleboard

We meet every Wednesday in the clubhouse basement at 9:30am.

Chair Exercise & Yoga Classes

We are excited to announce that we now offer 5 consecutive days of fitness classes a week! Monday & Wednesday is Chair yoga and Tuesday, Thursday & Friday is Chair Exercise. All classes start at a new time of 10am in the clubhouse. Benefits of exercise help improve your strength, balance and energy. Drop in when you can or come to all five. Everyone is welcome!

Pool Exercise will be starting in June and will be held Monday, Wednesday & Friday at 11:15am.